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TOWN OF CHESTER
DEVELOPMENT REVIEW BOARD
DRAFT MINUTES
March 22, 2021

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT: Harry Goodell, and Larry Semones at the Town Hall, Robert
Greenfield and Phil Perlah via Zoom teleconference.

STAFF PRESENT: Cathy Hasbrouck, Recording Secretary at the Town Hall and Jill Barger
Zoning Administrator via Zoom teleconference.

CITIZENS PRESENT: Chris Augusto and Gail Sabettini at the Town Hall, Ruby Ramsland,
Erik Ramsland and Jason Waysville via Zoom teleconference.

Call to Order

Phil Perlah called the meeting to order at 6:00 PM. He introduced the members of the
Development Review Board and staff and read the meeting agenda. He noted that one agenda
item, a variance request for 74 Cobleigh Street had been withdrawn.

Agenda Item 1 Reorganizational Meeting

Before the reorganization began, Phil Perlah expressed his appreciation for the service Carla
Westine had given to the Development Review Board for many years. He asked that a motion to
that effect be made and a copy of the minutes with the motion be sent to her when the minutes
are finalized. Harry Goodell made the motion and Bob Greenfield seconded it. A vote was
taken, and the motion passed unanimously.

Bob Greenfield volunteered to be vice chair. Phil Perlah suggested that he (Phil) would continue
to run the meeting, as he had prepared himself to do so, but Bob Greenfield could take up the
vice chair duties at the end of the meeting. Phil Perlah noted that there were still 2 vacancies to
fill on the Board, a regular member and an alternate, and the Board could re-organize again when
those positions were filled.

Agenda Item 2 Review draft minutes from the February 8, 2021 meeting

A question, “Why can’t I get it?”” was heard from the Zoom participants, but the person who
asked the question did not identify themselves and the meeting proceeded. Harry Goodell
moved to accept the minutes of the February 8, 2021 meeting as written. Bob Greenfield
seconded the motion. There was no discussion. A vote was taken and the motion passed.

Agenda Item 3 Citizen comments.
There were no citizen comments.
Agenda Item 4 847 Farrar Road Variance 'Request

Phil Perlah asked whether any Board member had any conflict of interest to report. None did.
He asked if any member had any ex-parte communication to report. None did. He then swore in
Erik Ramsland, Jason Waysville, Chris Augusto and Gail Sabettini to give testimony.

Phil Perlah accepted documents entered as evidence. The first document was an Application for
Building Permit for parcel 09-01-42 dated 9/3/2019. Harry Goodell moved to accept the

Last updated 4/6/2021 10:39 AM Development Review Board Minutes February 8, 2021 Page 1 of 6



O DN N

11
12

13
14
15
16

17
18
19
20
21
22
23

24
25
26

a7
28
29
30

31
32
33
34

35
36
37
38
39

40
41

application as Exhibit A. Bob Greenfield seconded the motion. A vote was taken and the
application was accepted as Exhibit A.

The second document was a map by Paton Land Surveying which appeared to be recorded in
Book 56 page 402. Harry Goodell moved to accept the map as Exhibit B. Bob Greenfield
seconded the motion. A vote was taken and the map was accepted as Exhibit B.

The third document was a letter dated September 14, 2020 indicating that the foundation intrudes
into the setback by 20 feet. Larry Semones moved to accept the letter as Exhibit C. Bob
Greenfield seconded the motion. A vote was taken and the letter was accepted as Exhibit C.

The fourth document presented was an Application for a Variance/Waiver signed by the
applicant on January 9, 2021 and by the Zoning Administrator on February 9, 2021. Harry
Goodell moved to accept the application as Exhibit D. Bob Greenfield seconded the motion. A
vote was taken and the application was accepted as Exhibit D.

The fifth document presented was Town of Chester Amended Notice of Public Hearing before
the Development Review Board. Phil Perlah read the first paragraph of the document aloud.
Harry Goodell moved to accept the Notice as Exhibit E. Bob Greenfield seconded the motion.
A vote was taken and the notice was accepted as Exhibit E.

The sixth document presented was an e-mail exchange between Zoning Administrator Jill Barger
and Gail Sabettini dated February 1, 2021. The e-mail discussed the criteria in Section 7.15 of
the Chester Unified Development bylaws for obtaining a variance. Chris Augusto read the e-
mail aloud. Phil Perlah said the items noted in the e-mail were part of the bylaw checklist and
the Board would discuss them as part of the hearing. Harry Goodell moved to accept the e-mail
exchange as Exhibit F. Bob Greenfield seconded the motion. A vote was taken and the e-mail
exchange was accepted as Exhibit F.

37:29The seventh exhibit was a survey by Waysville Engineering dated 12/28/20 and showed the
property in question. Bob Greenfield moved to accept the motion as Exhibit G. Larry Semones
seconded the motion. A vote was taken and the survey was accepted as Exhibit G.

The eighth exhibit was a photograph of the snow-covered foundation looking toward the shed.
The photo did not have a date or indicate who took the photograph. Harry Goodell moved to
accept the photograph as Exhibit H. Bob Greenfield seconded the motion. A vote was taken and
the photograph was accepted as Exhibit H.

The ninth exhibit was a printout of the Assessor’s Page for the property. Phil Perlah read the
owner’s name (George Augusto) and address (122 Chelsea St. Gardner, MA) aloud. Harry
Goodell moved to accept the printout as Exhibit I. Bob Greenfield seconded the motion. A vote
was taken and the printout was accepted as Exhibit I.

The tenth document was a Wastewater System and Potable Water Supply Permit number WW-2-
6140, issued by the Vermont Department of Environmental Conservation. The document was 3
pages long and signed by Terry Shearer. Harry Goodell moved to accept the permit as Exhibit J.
Bob Greenfield seconded the motion. A vote was taken and the permit was accepted as Exhibit
J.

Phil Perlah acknowledged the receipt of a page of notes from the Zoning Administrator Jill
Barger in the packet. He said he was inclined not to enter it as an exhibit. Jill Barger said she
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had prepared the notes as a guide but did not intend it as an exhibit. No one on the Board wished
to include it as an exhibit.

The eleventh document to be considered was a Wastewater Replacement Plan for the property on
Farrar Road, dated 6/12/2020. It was sent to the DRB electronically as a .pdf for their ease of
viewing. A .pdf could be enlarged on the screen. Phil Perlah proposed not to accept the
document as an exhibit. Harry Goodell said the plan showed the proposed location of the new
building. Jason Waysville explained that the plan was part of the Wastewater and Potable Water
Supply permit from the DEC. Given that information, Phil Perlah was willing to accept it as an
exhibit. Harry Goodell moved to accept the document as Exhibit K. Bob Greenfield seconded
the motion. A vote was taken, and the plan was accepted as Exhibit K.

Phil Perlah then began to discuss the proposed variance. He read Section 3.19.B.2 of the Chester
Unified Development Bylaws aloud:

Existing Small Lots. In accordance with the Act [§ 4412], any lot that is legally
subdivided, is in individual and separate and nonaffiliated ownership from surrounding
properties, and is in existence on the date of enactment of this bylaw, may be developed
for the purposes permitted in the district in which it is located, even though the lot does
not conform to minimum lot size requirements of the district in which the lot is located,
provided such lot is not less than one eighth acre or has a minimum width or depth
dimension of at least 40 feet.

He asked Chris Augusto how long he has owned the property. He said he had owned it for four
years. Phil Perlah asked how long the previous owner had held the property. Jason Waysville
said he believed the Paton survey had the deed book of the previous owner. Cathy Hasbrouck
said the parcel was created in 1979. Bob Greenfield said the current bylaws were adopted in
April 2017. Phil Perlah said the lot did therefore pre-date the current bylaws.

Phil Perlah asked what zoning district the lot was in. Jill Barger said it was in the R-120 district.
Phil Perlah said the minimum lot size for the R-120 was 3 acres. Jill Barger said the lot was 0.76
acres, which is less than the 3-acre minimum lot size and more than 0.125 acres. Since the lot
also has a depth greater than 40 feet, the Board concluded that the lot met the description of a
non-conforming lot and a house could be built on it.

Phil Perlah turned to the requirements for a variance. He read parts of section 7.15 Variance
from the bylaws. In response to 7.15.A.1 which lists the types of unique physical circumstances
or conditions of the lot that would allow a variance., Phil Perlah asked Jason Waysville to
describe for the record the unique physical circumstances and conditions of the lot.

Jason Waysville said he was hired to obtain a wastewater and potable water supply permit for the
parcel. He listed the features in the area which needed to be addressed by the plan. There was a
well for a house across Farrar Road from the property, a water line from a shallow spring to the
north, which crossed the property and continued down Farrar Road to a parcel south of the
property, the ditch along the town road and the proposed structure. Each of the features had an
isolation distance attached to it. Given all those requirements, Jason Waysville said, there was a
small area where the house could be placed. He said test pits were dug and suitable soil was
found. He took that information to the State of Vermont and obtained permit WW-2-6014.

Jason Waysville said after he obtained the permit he was contacted by Gail Sabettini and Zoning
Administrator Jill Barger who asked him to indicate the location of the now existing foundation
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on the plan relative to the parcel boundaries, the shed and the septic system. He said the map
presented to the Board is the existing foundation overlaid on the parcel with the information he
had obtained from the Paton survey for property lines and the topographic survey which he had
done for the water and wastewater. At that time the topographic survey located the existing
structure. He said the map (Exhibit G) has the now-poured foundation, the previous location of
the previous structure, and the required isolation distances from the items like the water line and
wastewater system. He said he indicated the ledge from the outcroppings which had to be shown
for the water-wastewater permit.

Phil Perlah recapped what he had heard from Jason Waysville. He said when the ledge and the
myriad setbacks required from neighbors and waterways were considered, there was very little
space left on which to build a small home. Jason Waysville said Phil’s summary was correct.
Harry Goodell asked why the proposed house location was moved from where it was shown on
the wastewater permit application drawing. Jason Waysville said he did not site the structure in
the field. He said he showed a traditional footprint for the structure on the wastewater plan. The
plan for the wastewater permit is not intended to be presented for a zoning application. He said
the plan had details for the construction of the water-wastewater system. He said he went back
and surveyed the actual location later.

Phil Perlah said the 12/28/20 survey shows the foundation where it is now. The drawings of the
septic system do not show where the foundation is now. Jason Waysville said he had not
overlaid the two maps, but he thought that if the maps were overlaid, the structure would not be
in the same place.

Harry Goodell said the original location for the house would have been well within the setbacks.
He understood there was an outcropping there, but the outcropping could have been removed.
Bob Greenfield asked why the foundation was moved so far from where it was initially. Jason
Waysville said he was not part of that decision. Chris Augusto said the house needed to be 25
feet from the septic system. Jason confirmed that was true. Bob Greenfield recapped, saying the
septic system was moved and the house had to be moved as well to stay 25 feet away. Chris
Augusto said there was a setback from the ditch. Jason Waysville said the septic system did not
move. Bob Greenfield again asked why the house moved. Phil Perlah said it appeared to him
the ledge was between the septic tank and the foundation. Harry Goodell said if the ledge had
been removed the building could have been placed where it met the setbacks.

Jason Waysville said he was looking at the septic plan, which was to scale. He said he did not
have a CAD program available, but he thought that the house as shown on the septic plan still
would not meet the setback requirement. The house appeared to him to be 35 feet from the
property boundary and would not conform to the 50-foot setback.

Harry Goodell confirmed that Jason Waysville believed the house as drawn on the septic plan
would not meet the setbacks. Jason said that was correct. Harry said someone will have to show
him that distance. When he compared the two drawings it definitely looked like the house could
have met the 50-foot setback, unless Jason was showing something different.

1:01:46 Jason said the state of Vermont does not look at setbacks for the town zoning. He said
he believed the setbacks he drew on the wastewater plan would match or exceed the previous
structure. Harry Goodell said he saw nothing wrong with the septic plan. He said if the hard
ledge was stripped out, the house could have been slid back and met the setback, which would
have had no impact on the wastewater permit.
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Phil Perlah asked if there was any further discussion on this point. Harry Goodell suggested the
Board continue through the criteria. Phil Perlah read paragraph 7.15.A.2:

That because of such physical circumstances or conditions, there is no possibility that the
property can be developed in strict conformity with the provisions of these Bylaws and that
the authorization of a Variance is, therefore, necessary to enable the reasonable use of the
property
Phil Perlah said he thought this point ties into the discussion on point 1. Harry Goodell agreed.
He said that with today’s construction techniques the ledge could be removed. He said it was
being done all the time. He said it appeared to him that they moved the house possibly because
there was less expense involved in putting the house in a flatter area. Chris Augusto said they
had removed a lot of ledge from the area. Harry Goodell said he understood that and more could
have been removed, keeping the building where it was originally drawn. Chris Augusto said the
ground was very hard packed there.

Phil Perlah read item 3, “That the unnecessary hardship has not been created by the appellant”
and said the Board would look at that later.

He read item 4:

That the Variance, if authorized, will not alter the essential character of the neighborhood or
district in which the property is located, nor substantially or permanently impair the
appropriate use or development of adjacent property, reduce access to renewable energy
resources, nor be detrimental to the public welfare;

Phil Perlah said the preceding building was a seasonal camp and will now be a year-round house.
He asked Chris Augusto about the neighborhood. Chris Augusto said he loved the neighborhood
and got along with the neighbors. Phill Perlah explained he meant to ask what impact the project
would have on the neighborhood. Chris Augusto said the property had been covered with junk
before and the neighbors were happy to have the junk cleared away. It would bring up property
values in the neighborhood.

Harry Goodell asked Erik Ramsland if he had anything to say. Erik said there was formerly a
496 square foot hunting camp there and it was being replaced by a house. He wanted the
existing zoning to be enforced. He said the house could have been built within the legal setbacks.
He said people buy property in Vermont to have some room. Harry Goodell asked if the project
would affect the value of Erik Ramsland’s property. Erik said he didn’t know anyone who could
know that. He is not planning to sell his property. He wondered if a house would have more
value with a hunting camp which is vacant 48 weeks a year or if there was a year-round house 36
feet from the property line. Harry Goodell said he didn’t know how a house being so close
would affect the resale value of the property.

Phil Perlah said he did not think resale value of an adjacent property and essential character of
the neighborhood were the same thing. He gave an example of building a retail store in the
neighborhood as something that would change the character, as the area appears to him to be
strictly residential. Erik Ramsland said having houses right on top of each other would alter the
character of the neighborhood.

Phil Perlah read the fifth item in Section 7.15:
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That the Variance, if authorized, will represent the minimum Variance that will afford relief
and will represent the least deviation possible from these Bylaws and from the Plan.

Chris Augusto said he understood Erik Ramsland’s point, but he said the shed that has been
standing on the land all this time is even closer to the boundary line. He said the Ramslands
must look through the windows of two garages in order to see the proposed house.

Phil Perlah said the issue comes back to the five criteria to determine whether to grant a variance.
He proposed that the hearing be recessed to a date certain and that the Board discuss the
information received so far in a deliberative session that evening. He said the Board could seek
further testimony if that would be appropriate.

Larry Semones asked Jason Waysville why there was that much difference between the site plans
of June 12, 2020 and December 28, 2020. Jason said he could speak for the work he did on the
water and wastewater permit. He said for that permit he was meeting the setback criteria for the
state of Vermont, which does not concern itself with local zoning bylaws. He is obliged to stake
out the water and wastewater placements as part of obtaining the water and wastewater permit.
He said he was later contacted and surveyed the foundation that had been poured.

Larry Semones then asked who staked out the house. Chris Augusto said he and the person
doing site work for the house staked out the house. He said they took the measurements off the
septic design and backed up from there. He said he knew the house needed to be a certain
distance from the septic system.

Phil Perlah asked what the rest of the board thought about recessing until April 12, 2021 and
going into deliberative session now. Harry Goodell said he was willing if the applicant was
willing to accept the delay. Phil Perlah asked Chris Augusto to wait until the next meeting.
Chris Augusto said he was. Phil then moved to recess the meeting until April 12, 2021 at 6:00
PM. Harry Goodell seconded the motion. A vote was taken and the motion passed.

Phil Perlah thanked the applicant, the Ramslands and the other people who attended the meeting.

Phil Perlah asked that the meeting go into deliberative session and the session include Jill Barger
and Cathy Hasbrouck. Harry Goodell made a motion to that effect.

At this point the meeting went into deliberative session and was adjourned at the end of it.
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April 6, 2021

To the Board of Chester Vermont,

| was asked by Mr. Augusto to submit a letter trying to explain to you of efforts on the site of the
work done at 847 Farrar Rd, in doing so it was brought to my attention that the house location was in
Question. To advise you of the house placement due to the ledge on the property. It was advised not to
blast because of the proximity of water veins, wells and the closeness of the foundation and neighboring
properties.

The option was to rent a pecking hammer to break up the ledge to the best of our ability which
was done. As the board knows when you walk the site you could visualize the size of the ledge we were
dealing with. As we went deeper and further into the core of the ledge things became harder. | worked
on the pecking of the ledge for 5 working days and was making good progress, as we got deeper into the
ledge the stone became harder and more difficult to break up evenly.

Mr. Augusto rented the equipment for an additional 2 days, we found ourselves exhausting our
efforts to no avail Asyou all know from the limited space of the site with all the setbacks with saving
the existing water line, road drainage and the septic design. The moving of the house foundation was
the best option considering the size of the lot we had to work with.

We had no intentions of imposing on any surrounding neighbors and the best possible options
were done for all parties.

Sincerely,

Jeff Stearns

Stearns Excavating

/l//x; m- m
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NOTES ON 847 FARRAR VARIANCE

Parcel # is 090142

Districtis R 120

Set backs are Front 50, Side 50, Back 50

Lot size is 0.760 acres

Minimum lot size is 3 acres

Existing lot is approximately 1/3 the minimum.

A survey of the parcel by Chris Paton was recorded October 11, 2018.

On 9/3/19 an application was made for a building permit with a copy of the survey by Chris
Paton indicating where the building would be placed.

On July 10, 2020 a Wastewater and Potable water supply permit (WW-2-6140) was issued by
Vermont ANR.

Tuesday August 25, 2020 was Michael Normyle’s last day as Zoning Administrator. Cathy
Hasbrouck met with him for about 3 hours that day going over procedures. This application was
not mentioned.

At the time of Michael’s departure, the Zoning Administrator hours were 8:00 AM —5:00 PM on
Tuesdays only.

On Tuesday 8/25/2020 at 10:35 PM an e-mail was sent by Gail Sabettini to Michael Normyle
saying they are getting ready to pour the footings on Friday of that week and asking Michael to
measure the footings.

Wednesday 8/26/2020 at 11:46 AM an e-mail was sent by Gail Sabettini to Michael Normyle
saying they would be pouring the footings on Thursday and asking Michael to advise and
confirm.

Cathy’s notes on ZA activity for the week of August 24 shows a phone message was left about
pouring and measuring the foundation at 4:10 PM, but the date is not clear.

Cathy’s timecard shows she was not in the Zoning office on Wednesday. She worked on the
permit on Thursday August 27. She recalls meeting with the Augustos at the town hall after
4:00 PM and handing them the permit. She is not certain of the day, whether it was Thursday or
Friday. She does not recall visiting the site before handing them the permit.

On 8/28/2020 a building permit was issued for a 1095 sq ft structure, effective 9/11/20.

The map offered showed a 45-foot set back to the road and 54-foot set back to the SW
boundary

Following a complaint by the southerly neighbor, a check on the new foundation was
completed and on 9/14 a cease and desist letter was issued stating that the new foundation was
intruding on the side setback by 20 feet.

On 9/15 an email was sent to the land owners explaining their options : buying the necessary
property from the abutter or filing for a variance.

On 9/16 the land owner stated they would apply for the varaince

On January 9, 2021 an application for variance was filed with the ZA.

Numerous requests were made for a satisfactory map.

A map was emailed on 1/27/2021.

A written request for the answers to the variance exceptions section 7.15

On February 1, 2021, the property owner sent an email ( attached)

A Notice of Hearing was issued for a 3/22/meeting.
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27. Letters were sent to the abutters on 2/23/21

28. A warning was published March 3, 2021.

29. An amended warning with site visit was published 3/17

30. Communications were received from the southern neighbor (Eric) vehemently objecting to the
building.

31. Mary Aremburg called on 3/10/21 to say she would love to have the building.

Last Updated 4/7/2021 2:15 PM ZA notes on 847 Farrar Road Page 2 of 2



Zoning

From: Gail Sabettini <gail@razz-m-tazz.com>
Sent: Wednesday, August 26, 2020 11:46 AM
To: Michael Normyle

Subject: Re: Building permit

They would like to do the footing thursday now
please advise and confirm

thankyou

gail;

last email below

They are getting ready to put the footing in at 843 Farrar Road on friday this week. We are under the
impression you wanted to measure the property boundaries before the foundation goes in. You should
have the acceptance paperwork on the septic system from the state. The engineer should have
submitted them. ( Jason Waysville )

Please advise when you would be able to go over there Chris can meet you
Chris is going Thursday night to be there Friday for the footing.

Please advise what works for you

Chris phone number 978-660-6961 mine 978-660-6948

Thank you
gail

On Tue, Aug 25, 2020 at 10:35 PM Gail Sabettini <gail@razz-m-tazz.com> wrote:
Hi Michael,

They are getting ready to put the footing in at 843 Farrar Road on friday this week. We are under the
impression you wanted to measure the property boundaries before the foundation goes in. You should
have the acceptance paperwork on the septic system from the state. The engineer should have
submitted them. ( Jason Waysville )

Please advise when you would be able to go over there Chris can meet you
Chris is going Thursday night to be there Friday for the footing.

Please advise what works for you

Chris phone number 978-660-6961 mine 978-660-6948

Thank you
gail

On Fri, May 15, 2020 at 3:01 PM Gail Sabettini <gail@razz-m-tazz.com> wrote:
Hi Michael,




Chris and I thought it would be better for you to talk to someone who
understands what you've been telling me. | don't want to relay the wrong info to
them

Would you mind talking to Dan? He is a licence builder and he would understand
everything you told me.

I will also forward him the paperwork Dan number 978-70-0470

Thank you
Please confirm
Gail

On Tue, May 12, 2020 at 3:05 PM Michael Normyle <michael.normyle @chestervt.gov> wrote:

Gail,

You need to go back to your “sent file” from Sept 2019. If you cannot find it, | will send you a copy.

Michael

From: Gail Sabettini <gail@razz-m-tazz.com>

Sent: Tuesday, May 12, 2020 2:57 PM

To: Michael Normyle <michael.normyle @chestervt.gov>
Subject: Re: Building permit

Hi Michael,

No Attachment

I will talk to them

thank you so much



On Tue, May 12, 2020 at 2:50 PM Michael Normyle <michael.normyle @chestervt.gov> wrote:

Gail,

The photo of Chris Paton’s survey ( attached to your original email) is the one that includes the distances for only 2
of the 4 boundary lines.

Michael

Chester Zoning Administrator

(802) 875-2173

michael.normyle @chestervt.gov

From: Gail Sabettini <gail@razz-m-tazz.com>

Sent: Tuesday, September 10, 2019 1:31 PM

To: Michael Normyle <michael.normyle @chestervt.gov>
Subject: Re: Building permit

I will ask them about the wastewater permit attached are two pictures let me
know if you need something else

thank you

gail

On Tue, Sep 10, 2019 at 12:19 PM Michael Normyle <michael.normyle @chestervt.gov> wrote:
3




Morning Gail,

Thank you for the maps and the check. Chester has no design review criteria for the R120 district, although I do
have a few questions. Please confirm what if any structures currently exist on this property, and if so, what size
and their location. | see a square on the map, but it is along the fold and | cannot read what is says.

The application mentions camp, but 30’ x 36 is a large camp in my mind; and there is no reference to the Waste
Water permit or well.

'~ Please advise and thank you. Tuesday is my day in the office here in Chester and hopefully we can speak before
5:00 tonight.

Michael

Chester Zoning Administrator

(802) 875-2173

michael.normyle @chestervt.gov

From: Gail Sabettini [mailto:gail@razz-m-tazz.com]
Sent: Tuesday, September 03,2019 4:21 PM

To: Michael Normyle <michael.normyle@chestervt.gov>
Subject: Building permit

Hi Michael,



Attached is the paperwork
please advise

if you need anything else
thank you

gail

Gail Sabettini

Razz-m-Tazz Promotions

PO Box 620 Westminster MA 01473
978-874-0502

978-874-1057 Fax

978-660-6948 cell

"Our success is measured by your satisfaction."
www.razz-m-tazz.com







. Form 1, March 1, 1977
TOWN OF CHESTSR
SUBDIVISION APPLICATION
for
SKBTCH PLAN REVIEW
(Section 3)

Application No. 4G |7 Fee S.— Date of Application

Name of Applicant' 6(\26{'0‘]3’% é/}ﬂ. 'J
if more than one applio nt 5t, a
ad AL, W
Address: C.LL&&’{AZ/’ \ZVMGMYL | /j @Pz“gﬁe No. J15-2.50 2.5000

&ppliCant ls: Landowner . >< Agent i o Agent indicate)

Name of Iandowner' G%Wﬁl \ﬁ& vYrce v
(1f more than one landowner list all names)

Address: C&ﬂ?s‘%&\ﬁ /’ U‘(“c OSI¥?
Tocation of Property. é’[’]ﬁ /%7[4(2\ fm&

Is any part of the property in a designated Flood Hazard Area ? QAQ

WATER AND SEWER -~ Munioipal Connections: K}O

QnASite Faoilitles: '  Na

Y -

Lot size prior to subdivision' ﬁg{
(acreage)
Frontage(s) on" public road( )2 500!

Is an access road or driveWay to.a'.public high\!ay required? Lo

If lot hes mo frontage on a publio road 1s there an existing right-of-way?

If so, how wide is 1t? ' o

Attachments Checklist.- The following information is attached here’co in
accordance with Section 9.1:

: l/ 1. Drawing of subdivision with dimensioned boundaries.

»// 2 USGS Quad Sheet.

Applicent's Signature.A /T S
(it morej(ﬁlan one, all applicants must silgn)

Date recelved: 4o a7 1% . !&‘ =T (\;”‘ NS e
’ Administrative Officer
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TOWN OF CHESTER
CHESTER DEPOT, VERMONT 05144
’ TEL. 802-875-2727 '

) | - PRENTICE HAMMOND . : | S
JOHN. WHITAKER (DORCH MANAGER | ‘WILMA BARRETT

CHM. BOARD OF SELEGTMEN ‘ ‘ TOWN CLERK/TREASURER

\

January 10, 1979

. Mr. George Farrar '
‘RRD #1 ; o '
Chester, Vt: 05143 . : .

N 'Dear Mr. Farrar:

It was brought to the attention of the Chester Planning Commission
at its meeting on December 11, 1978 that you had received approval
7 from the Environmental Commission for a'subdivision of your land,

As the Plannlng Commlssion failed to take any action within the .
© lW5-day time 1imit your subdivision has recelved automatic approval
-by the Chester Planning Comm1851on.

We wish to 1nform you, however, that the sale of this last property

is the fourth sale on record in Chester. since the current regulations
have been in effect and that a fifth sale of property would constitute - -
a major subdivision and would be subgect to all regulations relatlng

A, Suursoo
Ulbrich & Dakin Iaw Office

~ to such,
Wilbur Hale, Chairman
_ Chester Planning Commission -
l ds : . .
i Copies:
!
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